STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE ISLAMIC REPUBLIC OF IRAN AT THE 34TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(8 November 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. In implementing its accepted recommendations, the Islamic Republic of Iran has passed extensive normative and legislative frameworks. Notable is the adoption of the Protection of Rights of Persons with Disabilities, Reduction of Working Hours of Women with Special Conditions, the Code of Criminal Procedure as well the review of the draft bill on the National Human Rights Institution. We encourage Iran to continue to strengthen these frameworks to further protect human rights.
3. We welcome measures undertaken by the Islamic Republic of Iran to educate and train its people on human rights, such as inclusion of human rights education in textbooks and in school supplementary reading materials, human rights training for judges, judicial officers and administrative staff on the rights of the child, the rights of persons with disabilities, the prohibition of torture and ill-treatment and measures to confront domestic violence.
4. To address the challenges cited in human rights mechanisms reports, including on discrimination of women and girls, religious and ethnic minorities; violations on administration of a fair trial and; suppression of freedom of expression,  Botswana makes the following two recommendations:
i. Take effective measures to implement decisions of the Supreme Administrative Council which requires the Government to allocate 30% of the managerial positions to women, as well as the selection and appointment of professional directors on the basis of the required general and specialized competencies regardless of gender. 
ii. Consider ratifying the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women and its Optional Protocol to ensure protection of women’s rights.
5. We wish the Islamic Republic of Iran a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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